Memo to:
Deans, Directors and Department Chairs


From:

Stephen J. Beditz, Associate VP for Human Resources Management


Janet M. Thayer, Esq., Associate University Counsel
Re:

Amendment to SUNY Immigration Policy



Employer Required to Pay Labor Certification Fees
Date:

September 1, 2007

The United States Department of Labor (DOL) recently amended its regulations regarding permanent residency applications (“green cards”).   Under the amendments, employers are required to pay, subject to limited exceptions, all costs associated with filing an application for labor certification on behalf of a foreign national.  The labor certification allows a US employer to hire a foreign national to work permanently in the US as a first step in the “green card” process under the labor certification category.  The regulations took effect July 16, 2007.

Prior to the effective date of the new regulations, SUNY Policy governing permanent residency applications did require a campus to fund the application process, if funds were available, with exception of medical examinations, fingerprinting, vaccinations, photographs, travel documents and travel costs.   Per the amended policy, the campus must now pay the fees associated with the labor certification process in compliance with the regulatory change.   Of note, the regulations clearly state that the employer may not seek payment or reimbursement of any kind, including direct payment, wage deductions, wage concessions or benefit reductions.   The certification process includes recruitment, advertising and legal costs associated with drafting the application and compiling the documents required to show that no US worker, who meets the minimum requirements for the position is available;  the labor certification process does not include the I-140 immigration petition or the I-485 adjustment of status application (the I-140 and I-485 are the next steps in the permanent residency process).
To sponsor a permanent residency application for a foreign national, under existing SUNY Policy, a campus must conclude that it is in the best interest of the campus to sponsor the permanent residency application.  Generally, the applications are limited to tenured or tenured track faculty or researchers.   Several categories for the applications are available depending upon the foreign nationals experience and professional accomplishments, including extraordinary ability, outstanding professor/researcher, and labor certification.   Most applications are filed under the labor certification category; this category must have the initial documentation filed within eighteen (18) months of the date the foreign national was selected at the end of the search. 
Penalties for violating the new regulations include denial or revocation of the labor certification application, and debarment of the employer, attorney or agent from the labor certification program for up to three years.

If you have any questions or concerns about the new regulations, please do not hesitate to contact either of us.

Thank you.

